
September 18, 2023 

 

A regular board meeting of the Mid Peninsula School District Board of Education was called to order by President 

Bob VanDamme at 4:00 P.M. 

 

Present:  Bob VanDamme, President  Absent:  John Albertson, Trustee 

Delores Englund, Vice President    

Cheryl Patrick, Secretary 

Dale Schneider, Treasurer 

Gary Kivioja, Trustee  

Mandi Lippens, Trustee  

  Eric VanDamme, Superintendent 

 

Public Comments 

Andrea Nummilien spoke in regard to her previous concerns and that they will be taken seriously by the board. She 

feels they were not taken seriously. 

 

A motion was made by Cheryl Patrick, seconded by Gary Kivioja to approve the agenda as presented. Motion 

carried 6-0 

 

A motion was made by Dale Schneider, seconded by Cheryl Patrick to approve the minutes of the August 21, 2023 

regular board meeting. Motion carried. 6-0 

 

A motion was made by Dale Schneider, seconded by Delores Englund to approve the August 2023 bills. Motion 

carried. 6-0  

 

Old Business-None 

 

New Business 

A motion was made by Gary Kivioja, seconded by Delores Englund to hire Carl Brunngraeber as Varsity Boys 

Basketball Coach. Motion carried. 6-0  

 

Discussion was held in regard to the sinking fund. The Superintendent will generate a list of needs for the next 

board meeting. 

 

A motion was made by Dale Schneider, seconded by Delores Englund to hire Chelsy Skyles as a Special Education 

Aide. Motion carried. 6-0 

 

Superintendent/Principal Report 

The Superintendent reported on the following topics: Cheryl Patrick-Review of PowerSchool records and Neola 

Policies. 

 

Athletic Director Report 

The Athletic Director reported on the following topics: Everything is going good, few changes to the schedules, and 

most officials are set. 

 

Correspondence-None 

 

Board Member Comments 

Bob VanDamme reminded everyone that the minutes are posted on the districts website. He also summarized the 

many projects he has assisted with, along with the use of his equipment and material. The district has not been 

billed for the projects as he always donates his time, equipment and materials.  

 

Delores Englund inquired about the reading program. 

 



A motion was made by Gary Kivioja, seconded by Mandi Lippens to adjourn the meeting at 4:49 p.m. Motion 

carried. 6-0              

              

       _________________________________________ 

       Cheryl Patrick, Secretary 

       Mid Peninsula School District 

       Board of Education  


